## EDITORIAL PAGE

Dear Readers,

We're back with the second issue of the North Leeds Lantern. Needless to say we've learned a few lessons as a result of our experience with the first issue and we hope you will notice improvements this time around.

Our production schedule requires that we compose each issue well in advance of the printing date, therefore we haven't had the benefit of your comments as yet. We look forward to hearing from you by mail, by phone or by word of mouth. Please don't hesitate to contact us at any time with your questions, comments and opinions.

Articles, advertisements and coming events for our April issue must be submitted by the fifteenth of March. They can be mailed to

North Leeds Lantern, c/o Box 89, Westport, Ont.

or submitted to one of our corres-

Seeley's Bay - Mrs. H. Sweet, 387-3569

or Mrs. Shirley Weaver, 387-3570

Morton - Doug Roantree-387-3143 Elgin - Mrs. Marilyn MacLennan, 359-5723

Delta - Mrs. June Greenhorn-928-2107 Chantry-Harlem - Mrs. Doris VenHone, 924-2539

Newboro - Mrs. Joan McCann-272-2843

Westport - Mrs. Lucille Bresee, 273-5704

Please keep in mind that this is a community based endeavour and exists only to serve the needs of the community. If the North Leeds Lantern can be of service to you or your group, let us know. We are still in need of articles and people interested in working on the newsletter. If you can offer a few paragraphs or a few hours of your time, please come out. Our next meeting will be March 15th at 8pm in the library at Rideau District High School.

Come and help us help our community.

Doug Roantree, editor.

P.S. Sincere thanks to the R.D.H.S Senior Typing class, under the supervision of Mr. Jim Pattinson, who did their 'thing' for the community by assisting with the typing for this issue.

## RIDEAU RIDGE RIDERS SNOWMOBILE CLUB

The R.R.R. have donated \$100.00 each to A.R.C. Industries, the Heart Fund and The Crippled Children's Fund.

Area snowmobilers interested in taking the Ministry of Transportation and Communication Snowmobile Operators Safety Training Course may enroll with Doug Battams at 359-5560. Doug is the registered Club instructor. All drivers 16 years and older without a valid license should take the course. Successful candidates will be given a registered certificate of proficiency which they may use to apply for a license to operate a machine on public trails.

The course will be offered at R.D.H.S. for a fee of \$6.25 and will consist of 2 - 3-hour sessions.

## INTRODUCTION TO STAINED GLASS

An intensive weekend workshop 10am-6pm Sat. March 26 & Sun. Mar. 27

All materials and tools for the work-shop will be provided.

The student will learn glass cutting, leading and the copper foil technique in the production of two and three dimensional projects such as window hangers and jewel boxes.

Instructor - Stephen Braithwaite
Fee \$25

If you are interested, please phone Sue Chamberlain at 273-2978 and get your name on the list.